The IGU Regional Conference in Cracow, Poland, 18-22 August 2014
 

The joint ICA/IGU Working Group/Commission on Toponymy organizes sessions on geographical aspects of toponymy at the IGU Regional Conference in Cracow, Poland, 18-22 August 2014. You are cordially invited to contribute to these sessions by submitting an abstract for an oral or poster presentation. 

 

The thematic scope comprises topics such as: 
(1) Principles for creating new place names: e.g. with commercial naming, street names, commemorative naming in general; 
(2) Place names as expressions of time- or space-related identity: e.g. why do they have this function? What do they indicate? What do they mean for non-dominant groups? What does this mean for legal regulations? What is the meaning of the endonym/exonym divide in this context? 
(3) Place name/feature relation: e.g. up to where has a name endonym status? Can sea names be endonyms? 
(4) Motives for place naming: e.g. cultural background of the name-giving community? Synchronic and diachronic diversity of motives? What do place names tell us about name-giving communities? Transparent and opaque names. Motives of our times: commercialisation versus preservation of the cultural heritage. Place-names changes and their driving forces? 
(5) Place names and administration: e.g. administrative competencies for place names? Street names as a case in point. Street naming in multilingual urban quarters. Naming when administrative units (municipalities, districts) are merged. Treatment of place names of non-dominant and indigenous groups. Place-names boards and committees of all administrative levels and their responsibilities. 
(6) Place names and transportation: e.g. Naming on road signposts, naming in the railway system, naming in air transportation. 
(7) Place-name conflicts: e.g. what do place-name conflicts indicate? Backgrounds and reasons of current conflicts. Best practice in solving place-name conflicts.

 

This is just to highlight a sample of possible thematic fields. Any new idea is very welcome.

 
Abstracts can be submitted only via the on-line submission system after having registered for the conference and paid the registration fee using the web address http://www.igu2014.org/ So, please, look at this website and click first at “registration” and then follow the guidance. Deadline for submitting abstracts is 15 January 2014. By 25 February you will be notified about acceptance of your submission.  

 
Please do not miss to assign your abstract to the Commission sessions C12.36 Toponymy.

 

Should you have any difficulties, please do not hesitate to consult me (peter.jordan@oeae.ac.at).

 

Looking forward to seeing you in Cracow and with kind regards
Peter Jordan 

 
